
Langford Islamic College Newsletter 

• 20/20 Vision By Mr Naeem Meer  

• News from the Islamic Studies Department 
 by Imam Yahya Ibrahim  

• Congratulations to Delson Abdul Latip 
 & his family! 

 

 

Assalamu Alaikum Wahrahmatullahi Wabarakatuh 

 بسم الله الرحمن الرحيم
 

Alhamdulillah, we had another very productive and successful year. Our success is attributed to all the 

hard work of staff, students and parents. The success of 2019 belongs to the whole College community.   

My warmest congratulations to our Year 12 graduates for their impressive results. On behalf of Langford 

Islamic College, I wish everyone the very best for their admission to various universities and other ter-

tiary institutions. I am also very proud of one of our graduates from 2016, Delson Shariff Abdul Latip, 

who is blessed to be studying at Medina University, Alhamdulillah. It is wonderful to see the success of 

our graduates at various universities and studying in various fields. 

Our Parents and Friends (P&F) Association volunteers work tirelessly throughout the year raising funds 

for various projects.  I would like to congratulate the newly-elected committee members and convey our 

gratitude to all the volunteers for their time and effort throughout 2019. 

We all can now look forward to the building of the Learning Centre in 2020, Insha-Allah. The centre con-

tains state-of-the art facilities for students to be inspired and to thrive in. We will also be introducing 

our student leaders and student leadership programme in 2020, Insha-Allah. There is plenty to look for-

ward to next year, Alhamdulillah. 

I wish everyone a happy and safe holiday, Insha-Allah and I look forward to seeing all students on the 

first day of Term One, Monday, 3rd February 2020. 



Key highlights this year included field trips, excur-

sions, incursions, both primary and high school 

camps, Ramadaan Assembly, Eid celebrations, chari-

ty drives and community service initiatives to name a 

few. In 2020 students will be offered a fantastic lead-

ership opportunity in our new Students  Leadership 

Program which kicks off in the new year, and which is 

primarily aimed at developing future leaders. We will 

also be rolling out SEQTA Engage and SEQTA 

Learn. SEQTA Engage is the College's Parent Por-

tal allowing ALL parents to log into the College's 

learning management system to view their son's or 

daughter's academic progress and results. Drawing 

from the data entered by teachers in their normal, 

day-by-day work, parents can access academic re-

sults, lesson outlines, online lessons, school notices 

and other school documents. Staying connected to 

your child's learning will be just a click away. 

Term 4 has been a busy one for students and staff 

with end-of year assessments, yearly examinations, 

end-of-year reports and many other activities. Please 

take some time to review your child’s performance 

and highlight the successes across the different   

subjects. We have spent the year focussing on our 

identified priority areas, consolidating our relation-

ships and networks with parents and the broader 

community, and responding to your needs for the 

school which were identified through our Surveys. 

We will continue our strong commitment to offering 

quality teaching and learning which draws on pedagogical 

practice that is data informed and evidenced-based and aligned to the Western Australian Curriculum. 

We have a clear mission of how we are progressing and developing as a school, which outlines what we 

have achieved, how well we are going and what we need to focus on next to continually improve the edu-

cational programs and services for students in our community. A key part of our ongoing school improve-

ment strategy is to seek regular feedback from all community members: students, families and staff.   

I would like to thank all our staff for their hard work and dedication to the school, our admin team and the 

P&F for their support, our Management team for keeping our school focused on the goals of achieving 

the best for our students and our Board of Governors for  

their constant support.  Lastly thank you to the many  

parents and members of our local community who have 

supported our school over the past year, ensuring    

2019‘s success.  

By: Mr N Meer 
Assistant Principal  

(Curriculum)  

Alhamdulillah, we have once again          

completed a very successful year at 

Langford Islamic College, with a number 

of highlights and some significant new 

developments for the future. At the be-

ginning of 2019 we welcomed several 

new teachers who have been well           

received by both staff and students. Em-

phasis this year was on the quality of 

teaching that takes place in classrooms 

and the excellent achievements (in all 

areas –  academic, sporting and cultural) 

of our students. We can all feel proud of 

our school’s overall achievement in both 

the NAPLAN and WACE examinations. 

Our success depends upon the profes-

sional expertise and dedication of all our 

staff, the commitment of all our stu-

dents, and evidence of quality teaching 

and learning in every classroom. This 

year we set ourselves a goal of raising 

the awareness and interest of both 

teachers and children in all areas across 

the primary and high school, which we 

have happily achieved.  



Alhamdulillah, our 

High School Qur’an classes, 

are held twice a week for all Year 7 to 

10 students. One period is dedicated 

to completing a Khatm ul Qur’aan 

(recitation of the entire Quran). As the 

students recite, our emphasis is on 

Makhaarij al Huroof and Tajweed.  For 

students who are advanced readers, 

we do revision of the Tajweed rules 

throughout the year and introduce 

them to our novice readers.  The   stu-

dents who are still at the initial stages 

of their journey with the Quran, are 

given a one-on-one time to assist with 

the makhaarij and tajweed so that 

they too become confident readers.  

Maa shaa Allah, the majority of our 

students are proficient Quran readers, 

and have done very well throughout 

the year Alhamdulillah.  

By: Imam Yahya Ibrahim 
Assistant Principal 

(Religious Education)  



The second Quran period is dedicated to 

revising Suras previously memorised and 

completing Hifdh of new  sections of the 

Quran. May students took part in our     

annual Quran Competition alhamdulillah.  

Students who are still at the initial stages 

of learning, we memorise the shorter     

surahs so that they can confidently and 

comfortably read with Tajweed.  

Our Annual Ramadan Community Iftar    

was highly regarded as always with          

approximately one thousand (1000) people 

breaking fast with us and friends from our 

broader community. A lecture by Imam 

Yahya Ibrahim began the night and soon 

followed an incredible culinary delight. 



May Allah reward all our students and their parents for their efforts.  Have a safe and happy 

holiday.  In shaa Allah we hope to see you all in 2020 for another year of a learning journey. 

This year we also began our wildly popular      

Langford Islamic College Family Night!    

Hundreds came out to enjoy food prepared 

by the amazing Parents & Friends commit-

tee and enjoyed a discussion on “Nurturing 

Our Children with Islam by Imam Yahya  

Ibrahim.” As well we prayed Eid Prayers in 

our  Multi-Purpose Hall and 1000s came 

together in love and faithfulness! 

We were also blessed to 

host numerous Imams and 

teachers of from Malaysia, 

Scotland, Canada and South 

Africa for lectures and    

community interactions and 

discussions with our high 

school students. There were 

inspiring lessons about   

honouring our tradition, the 

importance of seeking 

peaceful dialogue with our 

neighbouring communities 

and helping all who are in 

need  



A graduate of 2016, our very own former student of Langford 

Islamic College, Delson Shariff Abdul Latip, has been accept-

ed at Madinah University. His interest in Islam and gaining 

knowledge about it started when he was in Year 1. Over the 

years, his thirst for knowledge about Islam began to increase 

more and more, resulting in him applying to Madinah University. 

Despite being advised by Sheikh Yahya to apply to other univer-

sities as well, Delson refused to, citing that Madinah University 

was where he wanted to go. Through sheer determination and 

perseverance, he was accepted, Alhamdulillah. I have had the 

privilege to speak to Sr Lina Isa, a member of the P&F commit-

tee, and she expressed how privileged and blessed she felt to 

have her son attending Madinah University. “I just feel so blessed 

that my son has the chance to see the Prophet everyday. People ask if  I miss him, and I do, 

but I’m not as worried because I know that he’s safe.” 

Congratulations to Delson and his family. Langford Islamic College could is extremely proud of 

what you have achieved.  
By: Maisa Karim,  

Head Girl of the School 








